AS THE WOOD TURNS

July 2003

Getting Segmental Over Woodturning

Harold Dyke segmentized us as he described in detail how he fabricates,
turns and inlays, with engine turned pewter, his fabulous pieces
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Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm at Hank
Cahill’s Dust Bowl

President’s Report and General Business

Our guests were Daniel and Doris Gallio, Theo Smith,
Harold Dyke, Bob Francis, and Dorothy Egan.

A surprise greeted members as they entered Hank’s
shop for the meeting - more chairs! Thanks Hank.

Correspondence was received from South Shore Art
Center announcing their Blue Ribbon Member’s Show,
July 18-Sept. 7, and The Plymouth Guild who will be
holding a juried show September 16th.

A registration form is available on the internet for the
Totally Turning Symposium to be held October 25th and
26th at Sage College Campus, Albany, NY. A few
members plan to attend. The registration fee is $75.00.

Hank received a letter from George Paes, President of
Central Coast Woodturners, San Luis Obispo, CA., who
was an early member of CNEW, and neighbor of RI
Senator Bates. He received a video tape from the
Senator of our Dome Citation presentation and for-
warded a copy to Mary Lacer, AAW Administrator.

Mark St. Leger is our AAW local representative and
sent Hank information on their student program plus
additional membership applications.

The Massachusetts Audubon South Shore headquarters
in Marshfield would like to have turned pieces, on
consignment, from MSSW for sale in their gift shop.
They would receive 25% of sale price as in the past.

Hank showed the Blue Ribbon and certificate he
received from Habitat For Humanity for his winning
bird house at the South Shore Plaza annual exhibit.

Mal presented to each member of the Rhode Island
Capitol Dome AAW Collaborative project a videotape
of the Senate Session which included the Citation
Presentation. The tapes were sent by William V. Irons,
President of the Senate and David Bates, Senator-
District 9. A packet of memorabilia from the occasion,
including copies of the Senate Citation and Resolution,
was also given.

Jeff has published articles and photos of members at
the event in the New England and Rhode Island Real
Estate Journals.

A thank you letter was sent to Bob Malcom, Mgr. Avon
Woodworker’s Whse. for the Jet Mini-Lathe donation.

Treasurer Wally Kemp reported $1604.00 in treasury.
He purchased $19 stand for one of our mini-lathes.

Lenny the librarian has a new video for members to
borrow - The Skew Chisel by Alan Lacer.

Jeff reported on the South Shore Art Centers Arts
Festival held on the Cohasset Common. There was a
good turnout and he suggested we plan to exhibit and
demo next year. Some opposition was expressed
because of the logistics of taxes and insurance, etc.

Andy Osborne had 2 oz. bottles of black E-Z Bond
super glue available for $6.00.

Ernie suggested members would enjoy attending Wood
Days at Shaker Village, Canterbury, NH. He did a good
selling job, it is a great event worth attending.

Mal gave a proportional scale to Wally, a very handy
device available at art supply stores.

Wally has 40” diameter Wallywood for the taking.
Contact him first then bring a chain saw.

A request was made for volunteers to supply refresh-
ment for future meetings, otherwise it’s back to a
random drawing to select from the membership list.

Welcome
New Members

Harold DYke, From Taunton
DOrOthy Egan, From Braintree

Daniel Galh, From Middleboro




Member Hands on Turning Session

Hank demonstrates on our new Jet
Mini-Lathe as Lenny and Bob
Francis watch

Guest Theo Smith and Gunnar pick
up turning techniques from Hank

Members admire the $19 stand Wally
bought for our Jet Mini-Lathe

AR
Lenny in action as other members
discuss the art of woodturning

Lenny hollowing a piece on our
Delta lathe
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During Show & Tell Angelo shows
pictures of collaborative bowl
enhanced with pears

1929 Movie Camera
Glendale Woodturners
Winner of Technical Challenge
and Best of Show
AAW 2003 Chapter Collaborative

1 Bob Iuliano sports one of his turned
wooden hats



Show & Tell

June 2003

- Lenny’s grandchildren 2, i ¥
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Frank Movitz’s box elder burl bowl, shiney honey locus natu
edge and Chinese elm burned and sanded for effect

Jeft’s $8 soap-

g, stone carving with
bird inside from
Maine

Emilio’s mushrooms and
clever mouse bank

Jeff’s cherry burl bowl, natural edge mushroom challenge,
and cherry natural edge piece

Andy’s
mushroom

Ken’s cherry “ugly” wood
bottle and maple bowl

Bob’s wooden hat

Andy’s natural edge bowl

Wally’s 3 mushrooms, large cherry burl and cherry natural edge bowls Bernie’s mushroom



